State of Nefwr Jerseu

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT
P.O. BOX 389, TRENTON, NEW JERSEY 08625-0389

November 6, 2023

Leonid Kushner, CFO
Sordoni Construction Co
1 Pluckemin Way, 2nd FI.
Bedminster NJ 07921

Re: PC-398-1023-LOR
Porta-King Building Systems
Culver Parking Garage
Culver Parking Garage

Dear Leonid Kushner:

Please be advised that your subcontractor on the above-referenced public works project may be in violation of the
New Jersey Prevailing Wage Act (N.J.S.A. 34:11-56.25 et seq.).

This office has conducted an inspection of the subcontractor's records, and the preliminary finding indicates
possible violations. The subcontractor has not yet had the opportunity to respond to our preliminary findings, and a
final determination will be made after all of the necessary information has been gathered. You are being advised of
this matter because, as the general contractor on a public works project, you may be held liable for the attached
assessment against your subcontractor, if your subcontractor fails to comply with the provisions of the Prevailing

Wage Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information regarding this matter, do not hesitate to contact me. Lastly,
if you have any information which you feel may be helpful in resolving or investigating this matter, please forward it
to my attention immediately.

Sincerely,

Marc Goldberg, Section Chief

Public Contracts Section
609-292-2259

Attachment: Assessment Letter to Subcontractor
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